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Parishes of St. Saviour’s Harden and St. Matthew’s Wilsden 
IN THE BENEFICE OF HARDEN AND WILSDEN, CULLINGWORTH AND DENHOLME 

 

Newsletter for 8th November 2020 Remembrance Sunday 
 

Services Today 
 

10.30am Recorded Act of Commitment on our Facebook Pages 

 

11.00am Please mark the two minute silence at your gate, door or window 

 

11.15am United Remembrance Service on Zoom: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89105329682?pwd=ZldVS1BrT1RQc05oc1ZJNE4xeHV1UT09 

Meeting ID: 891 0532 9682 Passcode: 664244 

 

6.00pm Evening Prayer on Facebook 
 

 

THERE WILL BE NO SUNDAY SERVICES IN OUR CHURCHES UNTIL THE END OF THE 

NOVEMBER LOCKDOWN. THE CHURCHES WILL STILL BE OPEN FOR PERSONAL PRAYER 

St Saviour’s, Harden: Wednesdays 2.30pm to 3.30pm 

St Matthew’s Church: Wednesdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
 

 
 

ADVENT COURSE 

We are going to run an Advent course looking at the book: 

Responding to the Image of God” by Joel Edwards. We will be 

meeting on Zoom on Thursdays from 19 November to give us a 

good run into Advent and towards Christmas. You can come 

along at either 11am or 7pm. Please let Suzy know if you would 

like to join in: 01535 270687 suzanne_mccarter@msn.com  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89105329682?pwd=ZldVS1BrT1RQc05oc1ZJNE4xeHV1UT09
mailto:suzanne_mccarter@msn.com
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ANNUAL CHURCH MEETINGS 

Due to the Coronavirus Pandemic our Annual Meetings were postponed earlier 

this year. The Annual Meeting at Harden will now be via Zoom on Sunday 

22 November at 12 noon. Copies of the Annual reports can be requested from 

Helen: 07788 848830: beneficehwcd@gmail.com 

 

The 100 club is coming back …! 
You might have thought it was all over, but it the 100 club will be  
restarting in January! 
A big thank you to Tony Caunt who is taking over at the helm! 
The closer we can get to 100 numbers sold, the better it will be. 
So now is the time to get some numbers if you’ve not had one before 
and to renew your number if you would like to keep it. Or if your number  
hasn’t ever come up then perhaps this is the moment to change it for a luckier one!!  
It is just £24 a year for each number. You will be helping to raise funds for the churches and 
will also be in with a chance to win excellent cash prizes each month and each year. If you 
would like to be part of it, then contact Tony on 01535 273709. 
You can organise payment electronically: 

Account Name: PCC of St Saviours Harden and St Matthew Wilsden 100 Club 
Sort Code: 05-09-04 Account: 18306418 

BE IN IT TO WIN IT! 
               
BENEFICE ZOOM QUIZ NIGHT ON WEDNESDAY! 

Congratulations to Pauline & Bernard who were winners of Wednesday’s excellent quiz set 
by Astrid & Phil Hansen.  Thank you to them.  Next week’s quiz is on Wednesday evening at 
7pm and Pauline & Bernard will be setting the questions - the link is:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85098439672?pwd=QnVyTTBlNGJ0d3JBV1o4TDNZWGhhUT09 

Meeting ID: 850 9843 9672   Passcode: 450797 

 
The Poppy Display at Denholme Shared Church 
Janice and her team have created the most 
amazing display of poppies at Denholme Shared 
Church. Thank you to everyone who contributed 

knitted poppies or 
bottle bottom 
poppies. They look 
phenomenal. Make sure you pass by to see the 
display. Day or night it looks fantastic! 

mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85098439672?pwd=QnVyTTBlNGJ0d3JBV1o4TDNZWGhhUT09


3 
 

 

A message from Wilsden Rainbows                             
Hi everyone at St. Matthew's church.  The Rainbows and leaders are 
really sad that they are unable to see you all and join in with the 
Church Pick n’ Mix service or even enjoy Thursday nights in your 
family room. Although Girlguiding has given us permission to meet face to face with our 
girls the leaders still feel that, because some are keyworkers and others are on the at risk 
list, that for now we are not going to be meeting up any time soon.   
In September we received a free zoom pro account and this has enabled us to up our game 
and see the Rainbows every week virtually on a zoom meeting.  It was an uplifting 
afternoon when the leaders went visiting the Rainbows to hand our their zoom envelopes 
full of crafts and programme activities for them to complete during our zoom 
meeting.  Since September we have had great fun with scavenger hunts being the most 
popular game played running round their houses looking for objects asked for.  We are to 
continue until Christmas on zoom and at our Christmas party we have invited Santa to join 
us.  The Rainbows are going to be so excited! 
It is now some 8 months since we last met at Church with the Rainbows but during this time 
they have been working hard towards lots of badges and the 13 Rainbows we have at 
present have passed 85 unofficial badges, 26 interest badges, 18 Skills builders, 10 theme 
awards and we are really proud of the Rainbows who have passed the higher awards and 
we have handed out 4 Bronze awards and 2 silver awards.  We are certainly are being very 
active during this time and having a great time. Without Guiding I don’t, personally, know 
what I would have done or how I would have spent my time.  Lockdown would have been a 
totally different experience. 
We hope that everyone is safe and well and we really hope to see you all soon. 
Love Sunshine 

 
Generosity: 

We are really grateful to all those who continue to support the church financially. If you find 

that you have a little extra income and would be able to increase your giving at this time it 

would help our financial situation enormously. 

Donations or regular giving may be done by sending your gift to: 

Account name Sort Code Account Number 

St Saviour’s Church Harden PCC 05-02-42 32488873 

Parish of St Matthews, Wilsden 40-23-05 42128918 

Please include your name as a reference or we will be unable to thank you. 
 

Prayer Chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  
St. Matthew’s: Margaret Harrison 272305.  
(Reserve is Dorothy 01274 497898) 
St. Saviour’s:  June Thompson   273787.   
(Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

Please pray for:   Beatrice Waddington, Malcolm and Di Halliday  
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Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 8th November 

Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to the 

suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 

Sun 08-Nov 

Although we cannot mark Remembrance Sunday in the usual public 

way, let us use the means available to us to remember those who have 

died in past wars and to pray for men and women serving in our armed 

forces now, that they may carry out their duties with courage and 

honour. 

Mon 09-Nov 

Pray for Philip Davies our MP, and other members of our national 

parliament of all parties, for the wisdom and courage to support what is 

right and good. 

Tue 10-Nov 

Pray for the Children’s Society and other organisations helping 

vulnerable young people at a time when support is so much needed and 

so difficult to provide. 

Wed 11-Nov 
Pause again to remember those who died in past wars, to reflect on the 

causes of war and pray for peace and justice everywhere 

Thu 12-Nov 
Pray for NHS workers as their work load increases and for patients who 

face planned treatment being postponed. 

Fri 13-Nov 

Pray for staff at the secondary schools our children attend, that they are 

able to provide good educational and social experiences with minimal 

risk. 

Sat 14-Nov 
Pray for young people in our villages who are anxious about disrupted 

education and their future plans. 

Please give contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline - Tel: 01535 273814 

email: pstern155@gmail.com  (and copy to David Haigh:  david@dshaigh.uk and to Helen Ludkin)  

 

Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the TUESDAY before publication 

Please note we can only mention people, by name, in the newsletter with their consent. 

Team Rector Revd Richard Burge richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org 

 01535 273758 and for urgent calls: 07484275887 

Team Vicar Revd Suzy McCarter 

01535 270687 

suzanne_mccarter@msn.com  

Associate Priest Revd Liz Moy 

01535 645991 

zilyom@btinternet.com  

Parish Administrator Helen Ludkin 

07788848830 

beneficehwcd@gmail.com  

Churchwardens St Matthew’s – Celia Dawson 07952 692639 

 St Saviour’s – Malcolm Jones 01535 272649 

 St Saviour’s – Chris Bendle 07903 713018 

 

Clergy Days Off: Liz – Monday & Thursday, Suzy – Tuesday, Richard – Saturday 

mailto:pstern155@gmail.com
mailto:david@dshaigh.uk
mailto:richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org
mailto:suzanne_mccarter@msn.com
mailto:zilyom@btinternet.com
mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com

